
Committee News
Dr Georgina Brown, Springburn Health Centre, was elected to the medical secretariat.  Dr Alastair Taylor, Bearsden was elected as Vice-chairman.  Drs Susan Langridge, Possilpark Health Centre (North) and Graeme Marshal, Gorbals Health centre (South East) have joined the LMC/GP Subcommittees as co-opted members.  Dr Austin Nichol joins as a representative for GP registrars with Dr Jennifer Maxwell acting as his deputy.  Congratulations to Dr Douglas Colville who joins GPC as representative for Greater Glasgow and Clyde, replacing Dr Alan McDevitt who now attends GPC as Scottish General Practitioner’s Committee (SGPC) Chairman.
In other news Drs Douglas Colville and John Ip have been elected to SGPC’s Executive Committee and join Executive Committee members Dr Alan McDevitt (SGPC Chair), Dr Andrew Buist (SGPC Vice-Chair), Dr Dean Marshall (ex-officio), Dr William McAlpine (Ayrshire & Arran LMC), Dr Colette Maule (Lanarkshire LMC) and Dr Andrew Cowie, (Tayside LMC).   
***********************************************

Contract 2013/14

SGPC have agreed significant changes to the GP Contract in Scotland for this coming year. This development in Scotland is taking place in the background of imposed changes to the Contract in England. This is a “more Scottish contract within the UK Contract”.

This agreement in Scotland for 2013/14 includes-

· No changes to MPIG and the Correction Factor

· Upper limit for QOF thresholds capped at 90%

· Redistribution and recycling of the Organisational domain points

· Moving 77 points from the Organisational domain into Core funding

· New Public Health domain funded with 17 points from Organisational

· 15 points from Organisation funding new Clinical indicators recommended by NICE

· 30 points retired

· 15.5 points of Organisational domain will be retained

· Time limit change of 15 to 12 months for clinical indicators as per UK QOF changes (will affect some 80 indicators)

· Anticipatory Care Plans for patients at higher risks of admission in the QP replacing A&E and Emergency admissions (78.5 points)

· Focus on Patient Safety- case records analysis and survey (11 points)

“Patients at higher risk of admission” will be a big area of new work for GPs. The Key Information Summary (KIS) which is currently being piloted in several areas will be the IT platform for doing the Anticipatory Care Plans (ACPs). The KIS is similar to the ePCS and will enable doctors to provide information to NHS24, OOHs and hospitals electronically. Practices will require to complete an ACP for 0.75% of their practice population in 2013/14.

Further details of this agreement will be available in January when we will be holding a GP Contract Roadshow at Parkhead on Monday 21 January 2013 at 7.15pm (doors open at 6pm). This event (for GPs only) is to inform the profession of the details of the changes and to hear the views from 
GPs. It is important that at least one GP from each practice attends. Places are limited to 600 so please contact the LMC if you are attending.

***********************************************
Uplift for 2013

We are waiting for Doctors and Dentists Review Body (DDRB) to report on the recommended uplift for GPs across the UK. Both GPC and the Department of Health have submitted evidence to the DDRB and the report should be coming out in early 2013. It will then be up to the Scottish government how they proceed with the DDRB recommendations regarding the uplift to GP pay for 2013.
***********************************************

Prescribing in EMIS

Following on from the work that practices and the prescribing support team in GG&C have carried out  to minimise the problems caused by EMIS, there is now a nationally agreed plan to develop and improve the prescribing functionality in EMIS:- 
· improve the pop-up screens when a new drug dosage dictionary entry is created and restrict this so new entries can only be created while prescribing

· stop changes to dose instructions when prescription records are being edited

· create an audit trail of new drug dosage dictionary entries or amendments

· allow practices to switch off the drug dosage dictionary function

***********************************************

Clinical Services Review

LMC members have been actively involved in the Board’s Clinical Services Review. This work aims to review the services currently being delivered to patients and to examine better and more sustainable pathways of care. There are various groups looking at these care pathways including emergency and trauma care, cancer, long term conditions, and older peoples’ services. We have been making the case that effective communication and partnership working between primary and secondary care is essential for patient care.  We would be very happy to hear from practices about their experiences with working with hospitals - good or bad.

***********************************************
Rotavirus Immunisation

There will be a change to the immunisation programme for infants under 4 months with the addition of the 2 dose Rotavirus oral vaccine from September 2013 onwards. The finer details of this including the funding has yet to be finalized.

***********************************************
Triple A screening

From February 2013 men aged 65 will be offered Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm screening with an Ultrasound scan. This is being carried out by Public Health and will not directly affect general practices. However, GPs will be notified of their patients’ scan results and patients may seek further advice from their GP about the scan and their results.

***********************************************
Trakcare

We have been working with hospital and IT colleagues to improve the quality and layout of the GP letters that are generated by Trakcare, the new hospital computer system.  GPs were concerned about the poor quality of the information coming out from A&E and hospital discharges. We worked with the Board to ensure that as Trakcare is rolled out to all the hospitals in GG&C, all the correspondence that comes out of hospital has the right quality of patient information, medication lists that are correct and easily legible as well as information such as follow-up arrangement and reasons for new and discontinued drugs. Feedback from GPs is important as we continue to work with the Board in developing these letters.

***********************************************
Premises Improvement Grant

There has been a good uptake from practices in private premises to the Board’s offer of Improvement Grants for upgrading works. However, there remains funding that is still currently unallocated. This funding is for this financial year only and there is no guarantee that the money will be available in 2013/14.  Practices that have already been visited are strongly encouraged to submit three quotes for the work they wish carried out as soon as possible. Delay could see these practices or their colleagues lose out on the opportunity.  The premises department are contacting practices in the order their practice premises were rated by the survey.
***********************************************
Locum Reimbursement for Court appearance - A Reminder for GPs

The Crown Office and Procurator Fiscal have agreed that receipted locum expenses should be remunerated in all circumstances.  In the absence of a receipt or a fee note detailing the exact amount due, the capped rate will apply.  If receipts higher than these fees are presented to the Crown Office, then consideration will be given to paying them. 
Note: Where a doctor who has arranged a locum receives late notice that his citation has been cancelled in such circumstances that it is not possible to cancel the locum, and where the doctor is required to pay a fee to the locum, the locum will be paid within the limits set out above. The doctor would not be entitled to a fee
***********************************************
New Oral Anticoagulants

GPs have been concerned about a variety of new anticoagulants that patients are being prescribed on hospital discharge and the GP being asked to continue the course.  Postscript Extra No.20 details the 3 new drugs- Rivaroxaban, Dabigatran and Apixaban. It has information about indications and the supply of the medication. This can be access via the following link- http://www.ggcprescribing.org.uk/media/uploads/ps_extra/pse_20s.pdf
***********************************************
Protecting Vulnerable Groups Scheme (PVG) Checks

This is currently being carried out for sessional doctors but from 2013 ALL doctors on the Performers List will be expected to undergo the new PVG Checks. This Scheme replaces the current disclosure arrangements for people who work with vulnerable groups. Primary Care Support will be 
administering the Scheme for GPs in GG&C. The cost associated with the new PVG check will be £59 per doctor.  PVG updates will cost £18.
***********************************************
X-ray Reporting
We have been proactive in seeking improvements to the lengthy reporting times that some GPs are experiencing with plain film x-rays. This has been a major issue in the South of the city. We met with the Health Board’s Head of Radiology on several occasions and made it very clear that GPs expect a timely report for x-rays. The Board have accepted this and they have set a target that GP x-rays should be reported within 7 days. We think that this is reasonable and achievable and will be keeping reporting times under review. Please feedback to us if you have concerns about x-ray reporting.
***********************************************
Benefit Changes in 2013
There will be a number of significant changes to patients’ benefits happening in 2013. This will no doubt add to the already heavy workload of GPs.
Housing Benefit rules changed for council and housing association tenants which will take account of the size of each property and limit benefit for those with extra rooms.
Benefit Cap to be introduced on the overall amount of benefits a household can receive.
Disability Living Allowance phased replacement of DLA with a new Personal Independence Payment (PIP).
Council Tax Benefit to be abolished and replaced with a Council Tax Reduction Scheme.
Social Fund administration to be replaced with the Scottish Community Support Fund paid for by the Scottish Government and administered by local authorities.
For more information, please go to the Benefits section in https://www.gov.uk/
***********************************************
Motions for Conference

The Scottish and UK LMC Conferences will be held in March and May 2013 respectively. GP representatives from all over the country debate changes to SGPC and GPC policy. These policy decisions shape the discussions with government and actually determine the direction that general practice ultimately takes.  We want to hear from GPs.  This is an opportunity to put forward your views and any changes to either BMA or government policy you would like to see.  Areas of debate include GP contract and funding, NHS services, locum doctors, social services, prescribing issues, IT and even public health. If you have an idea for a motion which you would like to see debated, please contact the LMC.

***********************************************
Seniority

Scottish Government Health and Social Care Directorates (SGHSCD) has agreed that the Statement of Financial Entitlement (SFE) from 2012/13 onwards would be amended to include the necessary arrangements to ensure that GPs retiring in-year would have their seniority calculated on a pro-rata 
basis.  SGPC has been pressing for this change for some time and is happy that this situation will be resolved in future. © SGPC News
***********************************************
Sessional GPs
A link to the new BMA Locum Handbook 2012 can be found on the BMA website at http://bma.org.uk/practical-support-at-work/contracts/sessional-gps/locum-gp-handbook  © SGPC News
We also would like to establish our own contact list for our sessional colleagues as there are a number of important items coming up including superannuation changes that may affect you.  If you are happy to share your email address with us can you please email mary.fingland@glasgow-lmc.co.uk to allow us to contact you directly.  Our sessional GP reps are Drs Patricia Moultrie and Caroline Holms.
***********************************************
Video of the SGPC Chairman
Shortly after being elected Dr Alan McDevitt, Chairman of Scottish General Practitioners Committee, in an interview for BMA Scotland TV, set out the key challenges for Scottish general practice.  
Watch it online at: http://youtu.be/cfgiRLAfVLM 
***********************************************
Validium Counselling Services
This is a completely confidential service for all GPs in Greater Glasgow & Clyde, including sessional GPs on the GG&C Performer’s List.  Validium employ a group of experienced accredited counsellors who can be contacted 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.  

To access this confidential service please telephone 0800 214 307.

***********************************************
Hospital Outpatient Prescribing
A number of practices have been in contact recently about patients turning up at the practice seeking prescriptions for medication that they have been told to take by consultants at outpatient clinics.  Can we remind colleagues of the following which can be found in Postscript issue number 68 and suggest that a standard letter to the consultant/department involved incorporating this information might be a useful reminder of their obligations.

Supply of Medicines for Hospital Outpatients
New guidelines have been approved by ADTC which aim to standardise the processes across NHSGGC and ensure all parties, including patients, are aware of the expectations. The principles are:
· The hospital pharmacy will only rarely supply drugs, e.g. those that require specialist monitoring, are not available in primary care, part of a trial or are required immediately.

· The consultant can prescribe on an HBP pad for dispensing via a community pharmacy if the medicine is required within 48 hours

· Where a medicine is not required urgently, a recommendation will be made to the GP to 
            prescribe.
· The GP normally continues to have clinical responsibility.

· The timescales should be made clear to both patient and GP. The goal should be to reassure patients and avoid unnecessary pressure on GP appointment schedules.
For specific advice on acute directorate procedures for the supply of medicines to hospital outpatients, please contact your local pharmacy team. GP enquires should be directed to the CH(C)P / Sector Prescribing Team or Central Prescribing Team.

***********************************************
Hospital ‘Fit Notes’
One of the biggest bugbears is patients being told to go to their GP for a ‘fit note’ following either a hospital discharge or being seen at an outpatient clinic.  We have asked that hospital colleagues are reminded of the responsibilities as laid out in PCA(M)(2012)2.    

***********************************************
Medical Charities - Christmas Appeals
The Cameron Fund
Its principal activity is “the relief of poverty, hardship and distress of General Medical Practitioners and their dependants”.  The fund aims to meet needs in the fullest and most practical ways possible, conscious that the circumstances in which help is needed vary enormously, from the elderly in Nursing Homes to young, chronically sick doctors and their families.  Details on how donate to the fund can be found http://www.cameronfund.org.uk/making-a-donation.shtml
The Royal Medical Benevolent Society
The fund is designed to help any member of the medical profession registered with the GMC in the UK or their dependents (usually a widow, widower, spouse or child who has not married or remarried outside the medical profession).  Details on how donate to the society can be found on http://www.rmbf.org/pages/donate.html
***********************************************
Christmas and New Year Holiday
Please note that the LMC office will be closed from noon on the 24th December and will reopen on Thursday 3rd January.  If any of our colleagues requires urgent advice or assistance during this time could they please contact the medical secretaries by email

 john.ip@glasgow-lmc.co.uk,  
douglas.colville@glasgow-lmc.co.uk
georgina.brown@glasgow-lmc.co.uk
Have a very Merry Xmas and a Happy New Year
From All the Team at the LMC

Dr Michael Haughney, Chairman


Mary Fingland, Office Secretary
Dr John Ip, Medical Secretary


Ian Mackie, P.C. Training & Development Manager

Dr Douglas Colville, Medical Secretary

Elaine McLaren, Admin Assistant
Dr Georgina Brown, Medical Secretary
***********************************************
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